Date: Thu, 1 May 1997 14:33:35 -0500

From: "Leon (Benny) Benschoter" <bennyb@CREIGHTON.EDU>

Reply to: AJCU Computer Center Directors <AJCUCOMP@LISTSERV.GEORGETOWN.EDU>

To: AJCUCOMP@LISTSERV.GEORGETOWN.EDU

Subject: CITM meeting

As your host institution for the 12th annual AJCU-CITM conference, Creighton University would like to thank everyone that attended for their participation. It was our pleasure to have you on our campus. And your thoughtful comments on your evaluation sheets has made us most proud. Our president has already expressed to me his pleasure for having an opportunity to confer with you.

How can you ever forget the frequent fire alarms and the buses which were never their (the first day). Hope you all got home without delay. It was near 32 degrees this am but in the 60's this afternoon. Please come see us again.

A full list of attendees with adressess, phone numbers and email addresses will be sent to you along with a picture of the group in a few days.

Thanks for attending.

Date: Fri, 2 May 1997 15:38:25 -0500

From: gerardpf@CREIGHTON.EDU

Reply to: AJCU Computer Center Directors <AJCUCOMP@LISTSERV.GEORGETOWN.EDU>

To: AJCUCOMP@LISTSERV.GEORGETOWN.EDU

Subject: AJCU Conference on Info Tech Thank You

May 2, 1997

Mr. Jerome P. DeSanto Associate Provost for Information Resources University of Scranton 800 Linden Street Alumni Memorial Hall, Room 121 Scranton, PA 18510-4639

Dear Jerome,

Creighton University was honored to host the annual AJCU Conference on information technology management held earlier this week. As the Vice President for University Relations, I can't begin to tell you how dependent our area is on computer services. We would be lost without the members of your organization meeting our frequent and always urgent requests.

We were all saddened when Benny announced his retirement. He has added so much to our Information Services area and also to the University through his consistent team building and positive can-do attitude. Thus, it is with great pride that I acknowledge and thank you as president and also the members of your organization for your gift of \$500 to the Leon and Reba Benschoter Endowed Scholarship Fund. Your gift is a wonderful way to honor Benny and help to build the scholarship fund Reba and Benny have so unselfishly established.

I want to again thank you and the members of your organization for your most generous gift and for all your organization does to help make our jobs possible. Best of luck with the Y2K problem.

Sincerely,

Michael E. Leighton Vice President for University Relations Creighton University Omaha, NE lates@creighton.edu

cc: ajcucomp@listserv.georgetown.edu